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CORPORATE UPDATE 

Bulletin #77a: COVID-19 Updates  

Oct. 15, 2020 

 

Horizon Bulletin and COVID-19 bulletins 

 

With the increase in COVID-19-related communication required resulting from an 

outbreak in the Moncton area (Zone 1), you may not receive our weekly Horizon Bulletin.  

 

We are monitoring the need for non-COVID-19 communication and will resume regular 

Tuesday updates when appropriate.  

 

It is important that information related to the outbreak reaches our staff in a timely 

manner. For the time being, the COVID-19 Bulletins will resume being sent daily, or as 

necessary in order to share up-to-date and important COVID-19 information. 

 

All non-urgent all-user emails must continue to be filtered either through the Horizon 

Bulletin or the COVID-19 bulletin via Bulletin@HorizonNB.ca. 

 

 

 

Hair salon service – yellow phase  

 

Hair salons within Horizon facilities that are under the yellow phase, are now able to 

provide service to patients by appointment.  

 

All GNB Hair Salon, NB Cosmetology Association and Horizon Infection Prevention and 

Control guidelines will be followed. 

 

Hair salon patrons are restricted to patients by appointment, and to staff that are 

currently in the facility as part of their work day. Outside appointments from the public 

will not be permitted. 

 

It is at the discretion of the hair salon operators to determine if they will resume their 

service.    

 

Hair salons that choose to open will communicate their appointment process and hours 

of operation to staff prior to opening.   

 

https://skyline/DepartmentsPrograms/communications/Pages/Horizon-Bulletins.aspx
https://skyline/CorCov19/Pages/Bulletins.aspx
mailto:Bulletin@HorizonNB.ca
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Contractors and service representatives - essential work on site 

During all phases of COVID-19, there are requirements for contractors and service 

representatives to access our sites, whether it is for essential service, installation or 

construction.  

 

Site access will require appropriate COVID-19 compliance vetting, planning and 

ongoing monitoring. 

 

A reminder that Facilities, Engineering & Property Management (FEPM) still requires 

advance notification by any department that requires use of any contractor and/or 

service representatives.   

 

Please note in relation to orange zones: 

 

• All vendors/service representatives that have worked or been in an orange zone 

will only be granted access to our facilities if for essential/urgent work or repair. 

• The Department and/or the vendor/service representative should contact FEPM 

in advance to ensure they meet the criteria to gain access to our facilities (to 

avoid unnecessary travel only to be turned away) 

• Due to the significant amount of projects happening at The Moncton Hospital, 

vendors/service representatives/contractors will be reviewed on a case by case 

basis to determine if it is essential/urgent work or can be paused at this time. 

This to reduce unnecessary traffic within the facility. Outdoor activity will not be 

impacted. 

FEPM will ensure contractors and service representatives have provided appropriate 

notice and compliance to all established COVID-19 guideline criteria (which includes a 

compliance plan and screening protocols) prior to accessing site.  

 

No contractor or service representative should be on site if they’ve not been 

through this process. 


